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REMEMBER THE BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE

We want to remind our readers
again of the Book of Remembrance
which is now in the process of prep-
aration. last week the Synagogue
Office mailed our members and friends
a printed card to be returned with
the names of those who are to be
included in the Book. A large response
has already been received. But we
want to remind you of one thing.
No name is included in the Book of
Remembrance on the strength of a
previous listing. We must have your
authorization before we proceed.

Every year there are always a few
who neglect to tell us their wishes
in this matter and then are disappoint-
ed to find no listing for their dear
ones. Do not be among these few.
Fill in the form which has been pro-
vided therefore and return it to the
office today.

The Book of Remembrance, pub-
lished annually at Shevuoth, provides
an opportunity to our worshippers to

fulfill the solemn pledge made at Yiz-
kor time with reverence and dignity.
In keeping with the spirit of the oc-
casion the offerings themselves were
kept at the purely nominal level of
no less than five dollars nor more than
ten dollars for each listing. Thus the
offerings represent purely a token of
respect and love for the departed.

May 20th has been set as the dead-
line for the Book of Remembrance.
We must adhere to this deadline for
we want the book ready for the hol-
iday of Shevuoth. We urge all those
who have not sent in their author-
ization, fo attend fo it immediately.

READ NEXT WEEK’'S BULLETIN

This issue of the Bulletin went to
press too early in the week to include
a report of the 83rd Annual Member-
ship Meeting which was held this past
Thursday evening. A full account of
the proceedings of this milestone in
Kehilath Jeshurun history will be given
in next week’s issue.

You Are Cordially Invited to Attend

THE CLOSING SERVICE
of the

FATHER-AND-SON MINYAN

this Sunday morning, May 8th
Services begin at 9:30 A.M. in the Chapel

Our Guest Speaker will be Rabbi Sol Roth

Rabbi Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 11:00 a.m.
“RITUAL CLEANLINESS”
The Need For Moral Detergents
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SISTERHOOD RE-ELECTS CLAIRE ABRAMS, LOLA GROSS,
HILDA FISCHMAN AND ELISE KIRSHON
BLANCHE SHAPIRO FILLS NEW OFFICE OF 2nd VICE-PRESIDENT

At its closing membership meeting
this past Monday afternoon, the Sis-
terhood re-elected its officers for an-
other term and, as an added bonus,
created and filled the new office of
2nd Vice President in order to take
care of the increasing demands of a
constantly growing program. Those
returned to office are: Claire Abrams,
President; Lola Gross, 1st Vice-Presi-
dent; Hilda Fischman, Secretary; and
Elise Kirshon, Treasurer. Blanche Sha-
piro was elected to the newly created
office of 2nd Vice-President.

At this meeting, Mrs. Joseph H.
Lookstein, Chairman of the Member-
ship Committee, presented the new
members who were formally inducted
into the Sisterhood. They are: Mrs.
Philip A. Brenner, Mrs. Frank Good-
man, Mrs. lIsrael Jacobs, Mrs. Jacob
Konigsberg, Mrs. Edward Lebowitz,
Mrs. Esther Meyer, Mrs. Louis Stokar,
Mrs. Rachel Swissgold, Mrs. Nathan
Warshaw, Dr. Thelma Warshaw, Mrs.
Abraham Wouk and Mrs. Joseph
Wilner.

In her presidential report, Mrs. Ab-
rams covered the highlights of the
Sisterhood year. She thanked her fel-
low officers and various committee
chairmen for their cooperation and
hard work. “We've got to hand it to
them,” she said and suited the action
to her words by presenting each one
with a lovely hot plate holder in the
shape of a hand. The officers honored
were Lola Gross, Hilda Fischman and
Elise Kirshon. The committee chairmen
were: Estelle Baumgarten, Program;
Bea Cohen, Purim Party; Sara Gold-
smith, Luncheon; Monica Hollander,
Raffle; Beatrice Kolb, Luncheon Raf-
fle; Charlotte Lebowitz, Sabbath Kid-
dush; Gertrude Lookstein, Member-
ship; Claire Perlberger, Luncheon
Treasurer; Blanche Shapiro, Theatre
Party; Ceil Silberman, Neediest Cases
and Federation; Ady Trautman, Hos-
pitality; and Lily Brown for her all
around assistance:

IRA POSTEL BAR MITZVAH

We extend our heartiest Mazel Tov
wishes to our esteemed members,
Judge and Mrs. George Postel, on the
Bar Mitzvah this Saturday of their son,
Ira.

Ira is in the 8th grade at the Col-
umbia Grammar School where his fa-
vorite subjects are Science and Social
Studies. Like his father, he would like
to be a lawyer, but af present he has
no aspiration about becoming a
Judge. He is interested in all sports
with baseball his favorite and his
spare time he devotes to his stamp
collection.

At services which will be held in
our Synagogue this Saturday, Ira will
chant the Haftorah.

Elise Kirshon then gave her finan-
cial report which revealed a very
successful year in which additional aid
was given fo the many worthwhile
educational and philanthropic projects
the Sisterhood sponsors.

Rabbi’s Talk Concludes Program —

In keeping with the established cus-
tom, Rabbi Lookstein offered the clos-
ing remarks. He spoke of the fine
activities of the Sisterhood and gave
a three-point program that the mem-
bers could follow during the coming
summer months for their personal
enrichment.
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MEN’S CLUB ANNUAL MEETING TO BE HELD MAY 17th

Hyman |. Bucher, President, an-
nounced that the Men’s Club will hold
its Annual Meeting on Tuesday eve-
ning, May 17th, at 8:30 P.M. in the
Social Hall. This meeting will bring to
a close our Men's Club activity year,
but in a sense it will also be the
beginning of our next season, for at
this meeting officers will be elected
for the coming year.

We have an excellent program
which we are sure all those who at-
tend will thoroughly enjoy. To top
it all off, Rabbi Loockstein will address
this concluding meeting in his own
inimitable style. As a stimulant to the
palate, tasty refreshments will be
served. We ask all our members and
friends to set aside this date and to
join us at our Annual Meeting for an
enjoyable evening of that famous
Men’s Club conviviality and good
fellowship.

Men’s Club and Giants Win
at Baseball Party —

The weather man didn't cooperate,
but our members did help to make
our Baseball Party a successful ven-
ture. Those who braved the elements
to attend the game enjoyed a good
pitching duel with the Giants coming
ouf on top.

We would like to thank Maurice N.
Jaffe, Chairman of the Basebal! Party
Committee, for his many efforts and
we would also like to thank all those
who took tickets. We are looking for-
ward fo next year and another date
at the ball game.

“JEWRY"” DUTY

We would like here to extend our
thanks and appreciation to Joseph
Roth and J. William Rosenbluth who
served on “Jewry” duty and attended
services this past week. Our volun-
teers for the coming week are Leon
Gronowitz and Joseph A. Perlman.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY
Birthdays —

Many happy returns of the day to
Mrs. Erich Buechler, Mrs. Abraham
Geffen, Arthur M. Rosen, lIsadore
Schlang and Maurice Wegier.

Anniversaries —

A happy Wedding Anniversary to
Mr. and Mrs. Herman Odell and to Mr.
and Mrs. Max Scheidt.

Appcintmeni —

We extend our heartiest congratu-
lations to our esteemed member, Dr.
Samuel Gross, on his appointment as
Director of Pediatrics at Sydenham
Hospital. Dr. Gross is one of our out-
standing pediatricians who has long
been associated with many leading
hospitals.

Bon Voyage —
We extend our best wishes for a
pleasant trip and a safe return . . .

. . . to our devoted member, Benjamin
Cooper, who is leaving for Israel this
Wednesday on the Queen Mary to par-
ticipate in several important functions.
He is scheduled to deliver lectures in
Tel Aviv and Haifa before the Prod-
uctivity Institute, on the subject of
Automation. While in Israel, he will
attend a meeting of the Board of Gov-
ernors of the Israel Institute of Tech-
nology in Haifa and he will also be a
representative to the International
Conference of lIsraeli Chambers of
Commerce, which will be attended by
eleven foreign countries.

. . . . to our esteemed members,
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Goldstein, who
are departing this week for a 4 week
business-pleasure stay in Europe.

. to our devoted secretary and
tfrustee, Romie Shapiro, who is leaving
this Sunday, first to New Zealand and
then to England and to Mrs. Shapiro,
who will be leaving this Wednesday
directly for England.




4 KEHILATH JESHURUN BULLETIN

Congregai:on Keh:laih Jeshurun
Mrs. Hyman Abrams..Pres., Sisterhood
117-25 East 85ih Sireet
New York 28, N. Y.
SAcramento 2-0800

Synagogue Officials

Joseph H. Lookstein . S R abbi
Sol Roth ... Assistant Rabbi
Jacob Konigsberg . .. Cantor

Israel D. Rosenberg . Ritual Directer
Theodore Comet ... Exec. Director

Editor
Theodore Comet

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. Eira : President
A. Phillip Goldsmith ... Vice-President
Samuel A. Marcus Treasurer

Romie Shapiro . .Secretary
Hyman |. Bucher .. Pres., Men's Club

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY*
Evening . 600
SATURDAY
Morning ... .9:00
iip: Congregahon = o OHE(O)
Weekly Portion: Emor Levificus
21:1-24:23
Haftorah: Ezekiel 44:15-31
Evening . A4S
Conclusion of Sabbath RS
SUNDAY
Morning ... .8:30
Concluding Father-and-Son
Minyan ... s GG
DAILY
Morning A e e /e S O
Evening ...-.. ...6:00

*Sabbath Candles should be kindled
20 minutes before sunset. Those, how-
ever, who conform to our schedule of
ushering in the Sabbath at 6:00 should
also light candles at that hour.

CONDOLENCE

We record with sorrow the passing
of Rae Eisenstadt, beloved sister of
our esteemed trustee, Saul J. lance.
We extend our heartfelt sympathy to
the members of the bereaved family.
May the Almighty spare them further
sorrow for many years to come.

U. J. A. URGENT

The United Jewish Appeal is in ur-
gent need of funds to carry on its life
saving projects. We ask that our Sis-
terhood members send in their
pleddes, either to their representative
or directly to the U. J. A. Don’t delay
— Send to the U. J. A. — today.

YAHRZEITS
May

7—ROSALIE LEVY
7—JENNIE ROEDER
7—JEANETTE GIVINER
7—SONIA SCHUCHMAN
7—MAX PIERMONT
8—ISAAC D. POPKIN
9—MARCUS ROTHENSTEIN
10—GOLDIE BAUM
1T—MINNIE POFCHER
11—-JACOB OKUN
—HERSH HEFFNER
—MINA KLEIN
11—ROSE RUBIN
12—HARRIS GREEN
13—MARY ROSENBLUM
13—ETHEL METZGER
13—EDWARD BERNARD

now
in
WESTCHESTER
CROSS COUNTY PARKWAY AT
FLEETWOOD, MOUNT VERNON
MOunt Vernon 4-6800

RIVERSIDE

memar'fa/ Céapef

Funeral Directors
76th ST. and AMSTERDAM AVE., N. Y
ENdicott 2-6600
BROOKLYN - BRONX - MOUNT VERNON
LONG ISLAND - MIAMI

Charles Rosenthal, Director




